
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 4th December 2012 
Present:
Councillor Bunday (Chair)


Councillors Adams and Zanger
Also Present
James Chadwick (Legal Services)


Russ Howell (Health Services Manager)


Paul Baker (Night Time Enforcement Officer)


Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator) 

12.LC.11
APOLOGIES



None

12.LC.12
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None

12.LC.13
TO DETERMINE AN APPLICATION FOR A NEW PREMISES LICENCE FOR POTBELLY BREWERY LTD., 25-31 DURBAN ROAD, KETTERING WHERE RELEVANT REPRESENTATIONS HAD BEEN RECEIVED.
A report was submitted to determine an application for a new premises licence for Potbelly Brewery Ltd., 25-31 Durban Road, Kettering where relevant representations had been received.

Details of the application were provided to the meeting.  It was noted there was currently a planning condition on the premises which prevented the sale of brewery products anywhere within the application site.  Therefore, if the licence was to be granted the applicants would still require a variation of the planning permission before these activities could take place. 

The applicants attended the meeting and stated that although they had applied for licensable activities seven days a week they were only looking to use the premises once a week for private functions along with brewery tours.
Wendy Russell, from whom representation had been received, attended the meeting and raised concerns relating to the safety of children and residents in the area.  It was a great worry to her that if a full licence was granted that the premises could be opened as a public house.
Martin Russell, from whom representations had been received attended the meeting and raised concerns regarding noise pollution, complaints to Environmental Health and anti social behaviour.

Mr Paul Baker, the Night Time Enforcement Officer attended the meeting and gave evidence regarding several complaints received by residents in relation to functions being held at the premises.

The Committee then entered discussions to consider the application.
Councillor Keli Watts, from whom representations had been received addressed the committee.
The committee withdrew to consider the application.

The committee recognised the importance of the business to the local economy but were disappointed with the applicants apparent lack of depth of knowledge of licensing law. A considerable amount of weight was given to the representations from local residents both spoken at the meeting and made in writing regarding issues of public nuisance mainly from events, and also the evidence provided by Mr Paul Baker
RESOLVED
that the application as submitted be refused, however the committee were minded to grant a premises licence with the following conditions: -
1. No regulated events to be held outside the function room;
2. Off premises sale of alcohol in closed containers by means of internet, mail order and telephone shall be permitted. Collection will be limited to the hours of 10:00 to 18:30 Monday to Friday and 09:00 to 12:30 Saturday.
3. On site sale of alcohol of alcohol shall be restricted to those persons on brewery tours. 
4. On site sale of alcohol in closed containers shall be permitted to persons on brewery tours.
5. Brewery tours shall be allowed. The DPS must be in attendance at all times. The premises will be closed to members of the public at 22:30. Tours will be limited to one day per week and exclude Saturdays and Sundays. There shall be no amplified music played at the premises whilst any brewery tour is taking place. Each tour is to be limited to 30 people.
6. The committee further recommended that the DPS attends a recognised training course.
(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 2.00 pm and ended at 5.10 pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

Licensing Committee No.1
04.12.12 

